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Minutes

Present


Amsterdam SE

Ab Den Held


Elvira Sweet-Mayor
Belfast

Noel Rooney – Treasurer of QeC-ERAN

Brian Barry
Chalon-sur-Saône
Alain Perdreau


Gilles Goudet


Gilles Gonnot
Charleroi

Michel Wilgaut – Member of QeC-ERAN Executive 
Bureau


Dosimont Eric – Coordinator



Gerard Desclin 

Cosenza

Leonardo Acri – Coordinator
Crotone

Serafina Scerra- Coordinator
                                Sabino Vetta
Rotterdam

Lionel Martijn – President



Dick Lockhorst

Starogard

Zbigniew Kozlowski – Deputy Mayor 

Turin 

Luisa Avedano 


Roberto Tricarico- Deputy Mayor
Venice

Andrea Del Mercato – Honorary Secretary of QeC-ERAN
QeC-ERAN

Haroon Saad – Director



Meliina Raty – Project Assistant

Words of Welcome by the President of Quartiers en Crise – European Regeneration Areas' Network 

Lionel Martijn, the president of QeC-ERAN, welcomed everyone and thanked Venice for their hospitality and the possibility of organising the meeting at such a lovely venue. He also thanked all the colleagues, reminding us that QeC-ERAN used to face financial difficulties, but with hard work it has been able to overcome them and develop.
1. Announcements and Apologies

Apologies for Absence from:
· Toledo
· Presentation – Mohni Gujral
· Vantaa – Who unfortunately are facing budgetary problems and have announced end of their membership
2. Adoption of Agenda

The agenda was adopted without changes. 

3. Admission of New Members
The President welcomed Crotone who have already been very active and will become full members next year. He also welcomed Amsterdam South East to the association.
4. Voting Eligibility

Cosenza was not eligible due to unpaid membership fee.
Amsterdam South East not eligible this year, but will be able to vote next year.
5. Approval of minutes of the 2003 General Assembly held in Milan
No comments were raised and the minutes were unanimously approved.

6. Adoption of new statutes
The President presented the amended statutes. He also made a note that in Article 19, it would be inserted that maximum of two members per country would be allowed in the Executive Bureau. This would be of course added to the French version of the statutes as well.

The Director Haroon Saad explained that the amendments of the General Assembly 2003 had been adopted and incorporated into the statutes. In addition to these, the Executive Bureau was proposing further amendments that could be viewed in paragraph 2.3. in the report on new statutes. 
· The membership contract will be made more binding by adding to it an agreement to pay an annual fee and give 6 months notice if a member wishes to leave the association. 

· The abolition of the Administrative Council. The  administrative council meetings will be replaced with two annual network workshops

· To avoid members  of one country dominating the Executive Bureau Article 19 states that the four officer positions can only be held by representatives from four different members states
When the amended statutes were circulated with the Executive Bureau Members, Michel Wilgaut proposed few further modifications.
The amendments were approved unanimously.

However, even though Belfast representatives agreed to the change of no longer keeping the Administrative Council, they wanted to make a note that they were not satisfied with this.
7. Report of the activities of the association since the last General Assembly
 The President presented an account of activities undertaken in the past year:
· Budget was well balanced and the year was ended with some reserves.
· The website had been further developed adding to it the members only section that can be accessed with a login and password. The Flash will be published also on these sites and Alerts will be emailed to inform members on new information on the site. Members would receive password in the new year.
· The first new type of network workshop was held in October and from now on it will be held two times a year.

· The Executive Bureau had spent considerable time in reviewing the Statutes. The main aim was to simply arrangements, increase participation and to increase the transparency of decision making within the association.

· The Udiex-Alep Project had delivered Four Topic Based Workshops and also the first Venice Session took place just prior to the General Assembly.

· The Latent potential project had been successfully implemented and three peer review exchanges had been held

· The Catch II project had also progressed and we had played an active part.

· We had also become partners in a new Interreg IIIC project called Image. This had only just begun in November.

· A successful Seminar had been held in Bratislava and this had resulted in the creation of the European Social Inclusion platform. The ESIP offered the association an opportunity to develop its work in the new member states.
The report was approved
8. Report and approval of accounts 2003
The President asked the Treasurer, Noel Rooney, to go through the audited accounts 2003. Mr. Rooney mentioned that much has improved in the last years. Last year the association had a deficit of €88,000 and was in serious financial crisis, but this had been rectified.
There are still problems with membership fee payments.

The Director was congratulated on bringing in other kinds of income.

Expenditure and Income were balanced in the year 2003.
 The accounts were approved.
9. Approval of proposed work programme for the year 2005: discussion and adoption
The Director introduced the programme, which had also been circulated before the meeting. Key Items include:
· New Project proposals:
· Article 6 – so far there are 4 partners, but the aim is to find 6. The project  if approved would start in September 2005

· Early School Leavers

· Muslim Women

· Laps and Raps
· New Gender Equality Project

Development of ESIP in conjunction with the Self Governing Region of Bratislava. The aim is to secure core funding for the platform and thus establish a “regional” office in Bratislava.

Continuation of the development of the website to reflect the needs of the members.
The work plan for 2005 was approved
10. Approval of proposed budget 2005
Noel Rooney introduced the budget for the year 2005. He wanted to make note that some of the cities were still due to pay their membership fee for the year 2004. There were questioned raised about the income being based on these fees that were unreliable and increased the risk.

It was agreed that if all the membership fees were paid and all income was accounted for, the contingency figure in the budget would be allocated to have simultaneous translation at the General Assembly. 

 The proposed budget was approved.
11. Election of President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary
As there was no challenge to the nominations of the Executive Bureau, they were unanimously approved without a vote. President Lionel B. Martijn from Charlois, Vice-President Alain Perdreau from Chalon-sur-Saône and Treasurer Noel Rooney from Belfast will remain in their current posts. Roberto Tricarico was elected as the Honorary Secretary. 
Mr. Perdreau thanked Haroon Saad, Lionel Martijn and Noel Rooney for the remarkable recovery the association had made in the past year.
12. Election of other Executive Bureau Members

Crotone withdrew their nominations for the two remaining Executive Bureau positions as a result the member positions were also approved without an election. Michel Wilgaut from Charleroi and Andrea del Mercato from Venice were duly re-elected.
13. Any other business

The Director proposed to set the date for the next Executive Bureau meeting before ending the meeting. The date was set for Thursday 17 and 18 February.

Brian Barry on behalf of Geraldine Tierney expressed her thanks for the good wishes and flowers that she had received. The President asked him to convey our best wishes to Geraldine for a speedy recovery.
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